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SEASON UPDATE…! 
Welcome to the latest edition of 

the CNC Newsletter.  We are  

entering the home stretch of the 

2021 Winter Season and we would 

like to say a massive thank you to 

all the people that make CNC a 

family fun filled experience.  From 

the Coaches and Managers all the 

way down to the sibling who gets 

dragged to the netball courts to 

watch a game.  We could not do it 

without you!  

DAVE, SHARON, ALANA & U8 GEMS, INDIGENOUS ROUND 

Here we are at Round 10, 2021 and after the last year that shall 

not be named, it’s a real positive that we’ve only lost the one 

round to COVID, though that one hit a little too close to home! 

Hope everyone kept safe & well and wasn’t too disrupted by the 

recent lockdown ...  

In Round 8, all of us as part of JNA celebrated Indigenous 

Round, with a fantastic Welcome to Country performed by local 

Noongar Yamatji woman Sharon Wood-Kenney. Sharon provided 

an amazing address to the members & athletes present,  

highlighting the significance of the Joondalup area to our  

indigenous community.  

Round 8 also saw a visit to the courts by West Coast Fever 

stars Emma Cosh & Alice Teague-Neeld, who took time to meet 

our athletes, sign posters & pose for some photos !!! 

NEW CNC PRESIDENT... 

We would like to introduce our new President, Dave Clark.  

Dave has been a coach with CNC for 3 years now, and a 

manager prior to that . He has been serving on the  

committee for the 2021 season.  Dave currently coaches 

our U12’s Lightning and has the support of his family with 

his wife Nicole coaching our U11’s Stars, with both their 

daughters playing in their teams.   

Dave is passionate to see CNC succeed and is determined 

to continue the great work Sandra Kent put into our 

club… they are some big shoes to fill !!!  



We would like to say a massive thank you to Sandra 

Kent, our outgoing President, for all your hard work, 

passion, and commitment you have given CNC. 

You will still see Sandra around the courts as she 

continues to coach her U12 Blazers and U17 Jaguars, 

not to mention in action on court playing for the 

Opens Social Cats!  

We have had some great games over the first 

10 rounds with some of our own being awarded 

the JNA volunteer of the week.  We have also 

received some fantastic feedback from JNA Convenors saying our parents have 

been supportive, our Coaches encouraging, our athletes showing great sports-

manship and our umpires are all doing a great job !!!  Well Done !!! 

VOLUNTEERS... 
It is important that we all 

stay healthy and strong,  

physically, and mentally.  If 

you or your athlete ever needs 

to talk to someone, we have 

our own Member Protection  

Information Officer (MPIO).  

Please contact Amanda Lines: 

mpio@currambinenc.com.au 

HEALTH & WELLBEING... 

GO CNC…!!! 

Good luck to all CNC teams 

participating in the Warrior’s 

Cup this weekend! 

OUR AMAZING SPONSORS… !!! 

We have a fantastic new  

website, thanks to  

Web Design and Hosting…!!! 

www.currambinenc.com.au 


